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BILL TOPIC: CLARIFY PORTION OF 911 CALL SUBJECT TO PUC REGULATION

Fiscal Impact Summary FY 2015-16 FY 2016-2017 FY 2017-2018

State Revenue

State Expenditures Minimal workload increase.

Appropriation Required:  None.

Future Year Impacts:  None.

Summary of Legislation

This bill clarifies that the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) in the Department of Regulatory
Agencies has no regulatory authority over the originating service providers of basic emergency
service.  The bill defines basic emergency service as the aggregation and transport of a 911 call
by a basic emergency service provider (BESP) to a public safety answering point (PSAP), such as
a 911 call center, regardless of the technology used to provide the service. 

State Expenditures

The PUC routinely conducts rulemaking to implement legislative changes.  Beginning in
FY 2015-16, the PUC will have an increase in workload to conform its existing rules with the
provisions of this bill, but this can be accomplished within existing appropriations.

Effective Date

The bill takes effect upon signature of the Governor, or upon becoming law without his
signature.

State and Local Government Contacts

Information Technology Law Regulatory Agencies

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit: www.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


